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HOLBROOK HAPPENINGS 

Issue 388 3 June 2020 

COUNCIL RECOGNISES EFFORTS OF ALL VOLUNTEERS – NATIONAL VOLUNTEER WEEK 

Na)onal Volunteer Week is the annual celebra)on to acknowledge the generous contribu)on of volunteers. 

The theme for Na)onal Volunteer Week 2020 is “Changing Communi)es. Changing Lives”  

This year’s theme is so per)nent to Greater Hume Council due to the impacts of drought, fires on ours and 

neighbouring communi)es and the lives and livelihoods of many of our residents and families. To be followed 

by the current COVID-19 situa)on change is unprecedented and it is now more important than ever to 

recognise and acknowledge the generous contribu)on and ongoing support of our many volunteers. 

“Our communi)es have certainly been changed and many lives have been impacted, and in )mes like these 

our communi)es pull together and this year volunteering has played a major part,” said Mayor, Cr Heather 

Wilton. Holbrook and Culcairn SES, Holbrook-Walla Walla Meals on Wheels, Culcairn Red Cross, Henty Men’s 

Shed, Culcairn Uni)ng Church First Tuesday Club, Jindera Bushfire Brigade, Henty Lions Club and Jindera 

Pioneer Museum were iden)fied as significant groups to be commended for the work that their many 

volunteers have done over a long )me and par)cularly in recent )mes. Between these eight groups there are 

approximately 244 volunteers contribu)ng their skills and experience to the Greater Hume communi)es. 

Combined, they have contributed more than 239 years of service to our communi)es with Henty Red Cross set 

to celebrate 85 years of service this year. “To all of our volunteers, Thank You,” said Mayor, Cr Heather Wilton. 

GREATER HUME COUNCIL OFFICES ARE OPEN Greater Hume Council Offices at Culcairn, Henty, 

Holbrook and Jindera reopened Monday 25 May. General Manager Steven Pinnuck commented that the 

reopening of Council Offices is a stepped process to resume face to face access to Council services, following 

the reopening of playgrounds, skate parks and all public toilets on Friday 15 May. While Council Offices are 

open, Mr Pinnuck encouraged residents where possible to use electronic methods to communicate with 

Council by: phoning on 02 6036 0100 or 1300 653 538, sending an email to mail@greaterhume.nsw.gov.au, 

lodging a Customer Request via the Council website and payment of rates can be made by using the online 

payment system, payment by Visa or Mastercard by phoning 1300 730 839 or Bpay.   

GREATER HUME PROMOTION OF COUNTRY LIVING 

The Glass family, from Jayfield’s Nursery, will feature as a Greater Hume family business  through the Country 

Change promo)on into Sydney throughout June, encouraging people to relocate to Greater Hume. 
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Please note this publica�on is available online at 

www.greaterhume.nsw.gov.au 

Next deadline 9am  

Friday 12 June 2020 
 

We prefer ar)cles to be emailed to: 

holbrookctc@greaterhume.nsw.gov.au     

or ph 02 6036 3262.  

D E A D L I ND E A D L I ND E A D L I ND E A D L I N EEEE    

H O L B R O O K  H A P P E N I N G S ’  H O L B R O O K  H A P P E N I N G S ’  H O L B R O O K  H A P P E N I N G S ’  H O L B R O O K  H A P P E N I N G S ’      

P O L I C Y  S T A T E M E N TP O L I C Y  S T A T E M E N TP O L I C Y  S T A T E M E N TP O L I C Y  S T A T E M E N T  

This newsleHer is presented by the CTC@Holbrook for the 

purpose of dissemina)ng informa)on and ar)cles free of 

charge for the benefit of the public. This informa)on is not a 

subs)tute for professional advice and is not intended to be 

used as such. The editors do not accept any liability for any loss 

or damage incurred by use of or reliance on such informa)on. 

The editors of Holbrook Happenings make every effort to 

ensure the quality of the informa)on.  However, Holbrook 

Happenings cannot guarantee and assumes no legal liability or 

responsibility for the accuracy, currency or completeness of 

informa)on. It is the responsibility of contributors to secure 

permission for the use of any photographs or material 

provided for the  Holbrook Happenings. 

If you are a new adver�ser, email us for 

informa�on & a booking form. 

Per issue Adver�sing Cost 

Classified 1/16 page $18.00 

1/8 page $ 36.00 

¼ page $ 72.00 

3/8 page $108.00 

½ page (check for availability) $ 144.00 

Insert (not printed at CTC) $150.00 

Insert  (when printed at CTC) $ 100.00 

Full page (check for availability) $288.00 

You are very welcome to come along! 

OUR NEW CENTRE IS NOW OPEN! 

Drop in for a chat, enjoy a coffee with us 

and browse through our range of Koorong books 

Open on Thursdays 10.30am to 3pm 81a Albury St, 

Holbrook Pastor Graeme and Judy Sheppard 

Contact: 0422 671 149 

Church service  

Sundays at 10am   

at 81a Albury St. 

78 ALBURY  ST    

HOLBROOK          

Ph: 6036 2244 
 

Proud Sponsor of  

Holbrook  

Happenings 

L I E S C H K E  M O T O R S           
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WE ARE OPEN 

 

B1 Trading Hours 
Monday to Thursday  

6am to 4.30pm 

Friday 6am to 5.30pm 
Saturday & Sunday  

8am to 4.30pm 

 
 

B2 Trading Hours 
Monday to Sunday  

7am to 3.30pm 

 

Takeaway Orders Only  
 

Please phone for orders also on 
02 60362049 
STAY SAFE! 
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    Library  ComplexLibrary  ComplexLibrary  ComplexLibrary  Complex    
holbrookctc@greaterhume.nsw.gov.au 

Ph: 02 6036 3262    

OPENING HOURS OPENING HOURS OPENING HOURS OPENING HOURS Tues—Fri:11.00-1.00pm  2.00-5.30pm  (closed Saturdays until further notice)(closed Saturdays until further notice)(closed Saturdays until further notice)(closed Saturdays until further notice) 

Our Click & Collect service is con)nuing. 

How it works: Contact library staff by phone, email or 

social media. Let us know the number of items you 

require and type/format of items you require. We will 

let you know when your items are ready for pick up.  

The 2020 Simultaneous Na)onal Story Time book 

is Whitney and Britney Chicken Divas by Lucinda 

Gifford. Last Wednesday at 11am we were 

closed, so our audience watched this online but 

this week Ali, Leonie and Dom are feeling as 

happy as the main characters, Whitney, Britney 

and Dora von Dooze because……... 

WE ARE OPEN  
and can’t wait to be reunited with all our 

borrowers! 

With this good news, comes some limita)ons 

un)l more government restric)ons are liTed but 

the main thing is our borrowers can come in and 

choose their books.  

Limita)ons (for now) include; 
 We will not be opening on Saturdays (reviewed 

30 June). 

 There will not be access to Public Access 

Computers.  

 All returns to  be made via the returns chute. 

 Programs will not happen in libraries un)l the 

4mtrs square rule is no longer enforced e.g. 

Story Time, Homework Club 

 Library staff will need to record your name and 

best contact details per NSW Government 

health requirements. 

 There will be a four person limit in the library. 

Following Greater Hume Council Libraries on 

Facebook and Instagram is a great way to see what 

extra things we are doing during these restric)ons. 

This free service is available to our borrowers who 

live in town.  

Books, magazines, DVDs and Audiobooks are 

available to be loaned and delivered to you. Please 

phone us on 0260363262 in order to borrow and 

arrange a )me of delivery. 
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PLANT PICK PLATE 

Last December I wrote of my disappointment at not 

having the first of the season tomatoes in my garden 

ready to pick for Christmas. I aHributed this to the 

cool spring/summer period and was unsure if I would 

get a tomato crop at all. The Mortgage LiTer and 

Tommy Toe varie)es I had planted were healthy tall 

and leafy but the flowers had dropped. 

Come January it was apparent my apprehension was 

ill founded with both varie)es producing flowers for a 

second )me then by February the four tomato plants 

were producing beau)ful fruit. I was amazed and 

delighted at how resilient the plants were. The 

Tommy Toes were first providing us with round sweet 

bite sized fruit then the Mortgage with their 

trademark large juicy palm sized beau)es which filled 

our sandwiches. The warm early autumn months 

quickly pushed the plants into full produc)on and me 

into the kitchen cuVng up and cooking the excess 

tomatoes to make Passata. I like my Passata spicy to 

compliment the richness of the tomatoes, a new 

recipe this year that it is absolutely delicious. In order 

to free up freezer space I boHled the Passata which 

will be added to pasta and hot pots, as a condiment 

sauce and to dilute with chicken stock for warming 

winter soups. 

On reflec)on it is just as well I persisted and 

con)nued to nurture this crop as the tomatoes have 

provided us with mouthwatering produce for 5 

months with the last of the green tomatoes ripening 

in the sun on my window sill and also preserving 

enough Passata to see us through un)l the next crop, 

hopefully. Passionate Gardener, June. 

HOLBROOK PUBLIC SCHOOL 

How exci)ng it has been to have all students back at 

Holbrook Public School! We were very pleased to see 

everyone back on Monday 25
th

 May, to get back to 

some sense of normality. To welcome all the students 

back, the staff made pancakes and hot Milo, which all 

the children relished. They were able to sit down and 

eat their treat while they caught up with their friends, 

especially the ones they hadn’t seen for a while.  

Now, back to work! 

A big thank you once again to all parents, for their 

support and commitment to helping in the educa)on 

process. We appreciate the way you dedicated so 

much )me to suppor)ng your children, and the way 

that you kept them going on their work, even while 

you had your own work to do.  We couldn’t have 

done it without you! 

Now that the autumn leaves are all dropping, the 

children have had a great )me being crea)ve, making 

forts, towns and houses in the school grounds. What 

a pity that they don’t last forever!  

HOLBROOK LANDCARE  

Upcoming Webinars which may be of interest: 

Efficient Soil Sampling (Tuesday 9 June 7.30pm): Join 

us live and interac)ve to discuss how to get the most 

out of your soil test results! Do you need to revise 

your soil tes)ng program?  Why soil sample? When, 

how and where should samples be taken? What can 

you do with the results that you get? These issues 

and more will be covered by Sue Briggs (CSBP) & 

Jason Condon (Graham Centre -NSW DPI & CSU) in 

live presenta)on. 

Further discussion will include: 

- Variability in the landscape and how informa)on 

can be used to formulate a sampling strategy 

- A demonstra)on of CSBP DecipherAg; a web-based 

plaXorm that records and saves all your soil sampling 

sites and results in one loca)on as a way to take the 

complexity out of sampling and data 

management.  Contact the Holbrook Landcare office 

for a link to this online mee)ng.  

Enhancing Farm Dams for Mul�ple Benefits 

(Thursday 4 June 12:30pm – 2pm): Join Sustainable 

Farms ecologists Dr Mason Crane and Eleanor Lang 

from the Australian Na)onal University and Local 

Land Services District Vet, Eve Hall, for a webinar to 

learn about: 

- Results of Sustainable Farms pilot study into 

benefits & management of enhancing farm dams 

- Water quality & its impact on produc)vity 

- Healthy dams & biodiversity—crea)ng habitat for 

the criHers 

The discussion will focus on how this applies to 

agricultural landscapes within North East Vic, South 

West Slopes, Central Tablelands & Murray-Riverina. 

To register - please use the following link: 

hHps://www.eventbrite.com.au/x/farm-dam-

enhancements-free-webinar-)ckets-105337517350  

THANK YOU 

I was walking my dog Sunday 3.30pm and as I was 

walking past J&B Cafe I no)ced Jan hard at work 

mopping the floors. This got me thinking. The past few 

months has been so stressful with Covid running our 

day to day life. So much had to change to ensure the 

virus didn’t hit our town. However the businesses in 

our town stayed open so we the community could 

survive. Each and everyone one of these businesses 

abided by the government guide lines to ensure our 

safety. While most of us stayed home to isolate and 

stay safe, these businesses and their staff put 

themselves at risk to stay open. I just want to say a 

huge thank you to each and every one of you. I can 

only imagine the extra pressure these businesses are 

enduring just so they can try to keep everything 

normal when there is nothing normal about Covid. 

Thank you  Gayle Sullivan  
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ST. PATRICKS 

This week we received news that Pope Francis has 

appointed Bishop Mark Edwards OMI as the sixth 

Bishop of Wagga Wagga.  This is fantas)c news for 

Catholic Educa)on in the Wagga Wagga diocese. 

The Diocese has been without their own Bishop for 

quite some )me, I know this new leadership will go 

a long way to cemen)ng the vision and mission of 

our schools. 

Face to Face Learning We are back…  It is wonderful 

to have our full complement of students back in our 

classrooms. Our teachers have wasted no )me 

engaging them into the rou)ne of learning.  

Na�onal Simultaneous Story�me What a hoot this 

year’s story )me provided.  The K/1/2 students 

made Chicken Diva crowns and )aras.  They even 

made a very elaborate one for me! Thank you to the 

teachers for par)cipa)ng in NSS, 2020. 

Transi�on Program Plans are underway for our 

2020 Transi)on to School Programme. This 

programme is for all students from Holbrook and 

surrounds. This year the programme will be led by a 

trained Early Childhood Educa)on Educator, guided 

by the Early Years Learning Framework.  The 

programme will place the child firmly at the centre 

of all decision making. 

 In NSW Children can start Kindergarten at the 

beginning of the school year if they turn 5, on or 

before 31 July that year.  If you know of students 

who fit into this category, please encourage them to 

explore the opportunity of aHending our transi)on 

program obliga)on free! Transi)on packs will be 

available for distribu)on by the end of this term. 

Keep an eye out for more informa)on or to ensure 

you do not miss out on this opportunity please call 

6036 2288 to secure your Transi)on Pack. 

Thank you 

Thank you to those generous community members 

who saw our no)ces asking for various dona)ons.  

We have received a large amount of dona)ons and I 

cannot wait to get pictures out to you all when they 

are put to use.  It is wonderful to be a part of such a 

generous community, so thank you. 

ANGLICAN NEWS 

There is not a lot happening at the Anglican Church, 

but plenty at the Op Shop.  

With the changes allowed by the Government, we 

are now able to meet for worship in groups of ten 

people. We are doing this with appropriate social 

distancing and sani)sa)on processes. Rev. Stephen 

is holding a short service star)ng at 9.30. A service 

goes for about 20 minutes with a couple of hymns, a 

reading from the Scriptures, a message and 

communion. There is another service at 10.00, aTer 

cleaning and so on un)l everybody has “been to 

Church”. We hope to see you there. 

OP SHOP 

Great news! The Anglican Op Shop furniture sec)on 

is now open. Furniture sales are now done at the 

rear of the main shop. You can access it by coming 

in the front door of the main shop and walking 

through to the rear. We are s)ll under Covid 19 

restric)ons, but don’t let that stop you from being 

socially distant whilst you peruse the vast amount of 

goods on display. There are moves afoot to try to 

return to 5 day a week trading. This of course 

depends on our un)ring volunteers and we are s)ll 

a liHle nervous about the virus. 

The expected new hours will be Monday to Friday 

from 10 AM )ll 3 PM. Saturday is pending at this 

stage. 

We are now welcoming dona)ons to both the main 

shop and the furniture sec)on. There are some 

changes from the old shop, the main one being that 

we no longer pick up or deliver furniture. This is 

because we no longer have the manpower. We 

need you to bring your dona)ons during opening 

hours and can only accept good quality goods aTer 

we inspect them. PLEASE DO NOT DROP FURNITURE 

OFF AFTER HOURS.  There are many goods we 

cannot accept and these include children’s cots, 

used maHresses, strollers and prams, car seats and 

knives. 

If you purchase an item of furniture, you must pay 

for it straight away and you will be given a wriHen 

receipt for it. If you need )me to organise someone 

to pick it up, we will hold it for up to seven days 

unless we make a further arrangement. The person 

picking it up must bring the paid receipt and present 

it before we release the goods. 

Thank you all for your generosity and pa)ence while 

we went through the shiT and we look forward to 

serving you as individuals and as the wider 

community.  

May God’s blessing be on you all. 
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Community Radio Station   2GHR 
96.7FM   02 6036 32 

Holbrook Community Website     
www.holbrook.nsw.au 

TRAVELLING TALES THROUGH HOLBROOK 

AT LADY GAIL’S BOOKSHOP & CURIOS 

For years, a pe)te 

lady, we 

endearingly called 

the cat lady, and 

her husband, 

called in to my 

shop to swap 

Westerns.  

The cat lady was so named because she always 

bought a liHle cat figurine or a cat pain)ng or a book 

on cats each )me she visited.  

Her husband would swap his 90 pulp fic)on Westerns 

and off they would go to visit her sister in Wagga.  

One day, a different pe)te (though a liHle taller) lady 

came in with a bag of Westerns that was familiar to 

me. I must have had a puzzled look on my face. The 

lady said, “My sister Kay, asked me to return these 

books to you as her husband has passed away and 

she won’t be coming this way any more. She does not 

drive.”  

Not knowing what to say, I said, “That must have 

been sudden”. “It was” she says.  “I didn’t know your 

sister’s name was Kay. We called her the cat lady.” 

The sister says, “Kay said you would say that.” She 

gave me a hug and told me that their stop in Holbrook 

was the best part of the drive from Melbourne to 

Wagga. The cat lady goes by train now. 

ARE YOU OVER 65?  

Would you like access to quality, specially prepared, 

affordable meals? As a short term measure the 

Government has introduced Emergency processes to 

enable quick access to meals, social support and 

shopping services.  

DURING THE COVID19 CRISIS AND UP UNTIL 31ST 

JULY, WE ARE ABLE TO ACCEPT NEW PEOPLE AGED 

OVER 65 TO OUR SERVICES SERVICE WITHOUT A 

REFERRAL or assessment.   

We can support our clients who may need to self-

isolate & protect clients with no-contact 

arrangements. We can arrange for our clients’ meal 

delivery daily/ weekly and leave it at your home, with 

zero contact arrangements to ensure the safety of 

everyone.   

If you would like a menu please give us a call & we 

can send one to you. Our healthy and nutri)ous 

meals have been especially prepared to meet the 

dietary needs of older people, containing higher 

protein levels and low salt content.   

There are also a range of smaller meals, soups and 

desserts.  You can even choose to have a wine each 

week if you like! 

Shopping support is available either accompanied or 

unaccompanied locally or to larger centres if 

required.  Assistance to aHend appointments is also 

available.  

Social distancing is being prac)ced and we are 

regularly cleaning and disinfec)ng our office and 

vehicles so that we all remain safe and well.   

We are able to make regular friendly phone calls to 

chat with you and assist if we can.  Please let us know 

if you would like to receive this service by calling us 

on 60363677. 

HOT OFF THE PRESS: We will soon be launching a new 

project designed to help our service users stay 

connected with family and friends, learn new things 

and stay ac)ve and mentally s)mulated through 

technology.  Stay tuned for more informa)on! 

Our office is open and at this point we have a limit of 

TWO visitors at any )me.  We ask everyone to 

prac)ce hand hygiene on entry and upon leaving our 

premises.   

CONGRATUALTIONS ONCE AGAIN, ALYCE 

Alyce Parker has capped off a magnificent season at 

GWS, taking home the 2020 Gabrielle Trainor Medal 

as club champion.  

She was named winner during a live broadcast last 

Wednesday night featuring the club’s en)re AFLW 

team, coaches and special guests including AFL 

Commissioner Gabrielle Trainor, proudly presented 

by premier partner Harvey Norman.  

Alyce has had a remarkable second season in the 

AFLW compe))on, winning her first club champion 

award to go with All Australian honours and the rebel 

Young Leader award.   

Coach Alan McConnell paid tribute to Alyce’s 

season. “It’s a brilliant achievement for Alyce to win 

this award. “Alyce is a brilliantly talented footballer 

but this club champion award is borne from hard 

work and dedica)on. She took an enormous amount 

of learning from her debut season and came back to 

the club knowing what it took to become an elite 

player. We’re incredibly proud of her and the sky’s 

the limit for what she can achieve. She’s not only an 

outstanding footballer but a wonderful teammate 

and developing herself as a great leader.”  
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Can you tell us about this photo? Time, Place, Names? Email holbrookctc@greaterhume.nsw.gov.au  or 

phone  us on 60363262 if you remember this liHle bit of history. At the Holbrook Library, we have a large 

collec)on of great photos showing people and places in Holbrook over the years. If you are going through your 

photos and find some that are of significance to our town we invite you to scan and email them to us to add to 

our collec)on or bring them in for us to scan. 

A BIT OF HISTORY 

TRADING HOURS:         Mon - Fri 9.00am - 6.00pm  Sat - 9.00am– 3.00pm Sun -10am-3pm 

(Bulk hardware services available until 12 noon Saturday) 

155 Albury Street,  Holbrook  

                                  Ph: 02 6036 2111           Email: accounts@holbrookstores.com.au 

 

Exciting News! 
Next Market Day 

on Thursday, 11 th June! 
See flyer for details - out soon! 

Container Deposit Scheme 
Due to the current pandemic, we are not running this service until further notice. 
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FARM TREE MAINTENANCE  
  Driveways cleared to 8 metres.                        

Unwanted trees felled. Dead trees ringed for firewood.                          

Orchards Pruned.                                           

Plantation Maintenance 
 

Thinning and pruning service available. 4 wheel drive 

cherry picker for pruning to 8 metres.  

Phone me: I will be happy to come out and view your 

plantation with you and offer my advice. 
 

Fully insured.       No fee—no obligation. 
 

John: 0428 211 837 
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HOLBROOK  R&D Home Maintenance 
For  all your home maintenance 

Painting, tiling, plaster, repairs, bathroom, 
laundry, and reno’s. 

» No Job Too Small          
ABN 33 146 093 819         Ring Rod 0418 675 193 

Home Maintenance 
Fit locks - Adjust doors - Welding - Sharpen 
chainsaws - Pet sitting - ride on mowing -  

Most repairs around the home 

Contact Pete Hicks on 0438 675 026 
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C O M M U N I T Y  D I A R YC O M M U N I T Y  D I A R YC O M M U N I T Y  D I A R YC O M M U N I T Y  D I A R Y     A N N O U N C E M E N T SA N N O U N C E M E N T SA N N O U N C E M E N T SA N N O U N C E M E N T S     

GOLF NEWS  

Hello everybody, we are finally geVng around to 

playing a spot of compe))on golf.  Sunday  (24th) was 

our first real aHack of the course since the covid-19 

pandemic shut everything down.  Also Dads Army had 

their first run  Thursday (21st).  Now the women are 

geVng their share of compe))on golf in as well,  

star)ng off on Wednesday 27th with the first round of 

their championships. With the weather being so 

conducive to geVng outside and the course looking 

so good, how could you not get out and have a hit. 

Happy hiVng everyone and stay covid safe. 

@lea_bic@lea_bic@lea_bic@lea_bic 
PHOTOGRAPHY 

leabicphotography.com.au 

149 Albury St Holbrook 

A freelance photographer with an indoor studio 

located in Holbrook. I love to take photographs of 

families, babies, pets, vehicles, landscapes, sunset/

sunrise & rural proper)es. I will also travel for 

photoshoots. In my shop I have wall art for sale small 

& large. I also stock an extensive range of Vintage Belle 

candles, diffusers & wax melts with an amazing 

fragrance line. Contact Leanne on 0474 091 140 

 

 

 

Please let us know when community mee)ngs 

etc. are restar)ng so we can put your dates in 

the Happenings calendar once again. 

MEN’S BOWLS 

Well how good does it feel to be back on the green 

with bowls in our hands. Gavin has advised that we 

can have 4 per rink now but s)ll limited to 10 bowlers 

overall. One of our octogenarians has asked me to 

men)on that he would love to see both old/new 

bowlers aHending especially with the current 

weather being so pleasant. Judging by some of the 

early signs from some of our bowlers, such as Smurf, 

Duck, "the Wantagong Warrior”, and the Polocrosse 

man, they all look to be in good form. Surely no hall 

prac)cing during lockdown???? Just a reminder that 

we can bowl each Tuesday, Friday & Saturday at 1.30, 

& Sundays at 10.00 from now on not 9.30. With not 

much more to report that's it for this week and keep 

smiling and be posi)ve. Wayno. 

Holbrook Early Learning CentreHolbrook Early Learning CentreHolbrook Early Learning CentreHolbrook Early Learning Centre    

Holbrook Early 

Learning Centre Inc. 

would like to thank 

the NSW Berejiklian 

Government for the 

Community 

Building 

Partnership Grant 

which we have just completed.  

The significant Grant allowed us to replace all 

flooring throughout the centre, construct an 

undercover entrance, replace fencing, fresh 

paint both in and outside and landscaping in the 

playground including two new undercover 

areas. The children of Holbrook will benefit for 

years to come for which we are grateful. 

Thank you to all 

staff, commiHee 

members and local 

trades involved in 

the project over the 

last two years. 

June 2020 

Mon 8  CraTy Hands  7 Fleet St 10.30am 

Mon 22  CraTy Hands 7 Fleet St 10.30am 
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Physiotherapist- Sarah Finlay 

(Bachelor of Exercise & Sport Science, Masters of Physiotherapy) 

APA member. Sports injuries, back and neck injuries, muscle & 

joint injuries, women’s health, pre & post natal programs.  

FOR BOOKINGS & ENQUIRIES 

Call Sarah on 0409 907 058 

THE HOLBROOK 

PHARMACY 

Opening hours: 

Monday to Friday 9am-5pm 

(Closed for lunch 1.30pm-2pm) 

Saturday 9am-12noon. 

We currently have 50% off all 
glassware and SAX Makeup buy 

one get one free. 



 ISSN 1832-0198 (print); ISSN 2652-1296 (online)                                                           1120 FREE COPIES PRINTED  
Holbrook Happenings                        12                                                                         3 June  2020                                                      

 


